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26 March 2025 

File Ref: OIAPR-1274023063-37947 

 
By email:  

Tēnā koe  

Request for information 2025-079 

I refer to your request for information dated Wednesday, 12 March 2025, which was received by 
Greater Wellington Regional Council (Greater Wellington) on 12 March 2025. You have 
requested the following: 

• “How many people commute from Wainuiomata to Wellington?” 

• “How many people commute from Eastbourne and Bays to Wellington?” 

Greater Wellington’s response follows: 

On 13 March 2025 you clarified your request to be referring to people commuting into 
Wellington City via Public Transport.  

An exact count of passengers commuting via public transport from Wainuiomata or Eastbourne 
into Wellington City is unable to be obtained. This is because customers who travel via bus to 
the Waterloo Station interchange may not all be continuing on into Wellington City via Rail. 
Additionally, many passengers may drive from Wainuiomata or Eastbourne to Waterloo or 
Woburn Station and then commute via train into Wellington City.  

We will be providing the information we do have available on Wainuiomata residents who 
commuted to Waterloo Station via bus and then transfer to the train to continue their commute 
into the CBD, as well as the passenger count on the Eastbourne route 81 and 83 buses and the 
East-By-West Ferry.   

This information – along with Census 2023 Journey to Work data – will provide an indication of 
the number of people who commute from Eastbourne and Wainuiomata to Wellington and use 
public transport as their primary mode of transport. Proa
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If you have any concerns with the decision(s) referred to in this letter, you have the right to 
request an investigation and review by the Ombudsman under section 27(3) of the Local 
Government Official Information and Meetings Act 1987.  

Please note that it is our policy to proactively release our responses to official information 
requests where appropriate. Our response to your request will be published shortly on Greater 
Wellington’s website with your personal information removed. 

Nāku iti noa, nā 

Samantha Gain 
Kaiwhakahaere Matua Waka-ā-atea | Group Manager Metlink 
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